
MINUTES 

March 8, 1922 
 
 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colo., met in 
regular session at 7:30 o'clock P.M. with President Hirons 
presiding. The Councilmen present were Hirons, Miller, Dowrey, 
Hampson and Murr. Councilmen Marshall and Meders were absent. 
City Manager Garrett, City Clerk Peck, City attorney Jordan and 
City Treasurer Bunting were present. 
 
 
The minutes of the last regular session were read and approved. 
 
 

Applications for the position of City Treasurer were read. The 
same were carried over to the next regular meeting. 
 
 
A communication from the Chamber of Commerce requesting the 
remittance of the 10% of the gate receipts at the County Fair in 
September was read. The communication was accepted and ordered 
filed for future reference, or until the matter can be more 
thoroughly considered. 
 
 
An application from John Sullivan requesting a permit to 
establish an employment agency in the city was referred to the 
City Manager. 

 
 
Council Murr stated that old buildings at the Corner of Third and 
Main used as lunch cars were eyesores to the city and steps 
should be taken to remove them. The old wooden building on the 
North side of Colorado Ave. between 4th and 5th was also declared 
unsightly and a grave fire menace. 
 
 
It was then moved by Councilman Murr, seconded by Councilman 
Hampson that the City Attorney investigate the procedure of the 
removal of said buildings, and report to City Council. Motion 
carried. 
 

 
Moved by Councilman Miller, seconded by Councilman Murr, that the 
City Manager use his discretion in the matter of the purchase of 
street signs for the City. Motion carried. 
 
 
Mr. Garrett brought up the matter of the purchase of a power pump 
for the Water Department. Moved by Councilman Murr, seconded by 
Councilman Dowrey that City Manager Garrett use his discretion 
regarding such purchase. Motion carried. 
 



On motion of Councilman Dowrey, seconded by Council Hampson the 

Council adjourned. 
 
 
/s/ Fred A. Peck 
 
 
________ 
 
 
City Clerk 
 
 
 


